PGO Board Meeting Minutes 6/5/20

ZOOM Attendees: Elizabeth Fortin, Stacey Beganny, Paris Boice, Meri Clark, Krisztina Filep, Deb Leonard, Melissa Carlyon, Diane Chamberlain, Maura Siano, Annaliese Kittrell, Jen Hughes, Allison McCall, Greg Sengle & Patrick

Financials

- Financial report- Deb: Need minimum of \$2-3K to start the year. After the yearbook \$1110 and perhaps some other incidentals, we'll have a minimum of \$5K.
- Taxes Due in the fall. Deb will work with Melissa on filing taxes over the summer. In addition, Melissa will contact Rebecca & Stacey to n nhave them removed from the PGO Florence Bank Account and to ADD Melissa and Elizabeth.
- ARHS Scholarship awarded to Jennifer Ayala Martinez \$300
- \$200 being given to 6th grade for their graduation expenses

Ongoing Business

- Yearbook update- Stacey & Diane: \$1109.50 for 350 copies. Emily Ziomek should have in hand by 6/10. Still working out delivery method. 6th graders could get them at "graduation." There is a library book, instrument drop-off on 6/12 from 12-3pm, so perhaps more handed out that day? But we really should keep track of who received one so that we can drive around or mail the rest.
- Teacher Appreciation video in the PGO 19-20 folder, Diane will distribute to FR Staff. In lieu of the fall Staff welcome breakfast and this spring's bus diver breakfast, perhaps we can put together care bags in the fall. All depends on what is allowed. Also, the staff loved the free raffle that we held in 2019 at The Pub, so perhaps we could solicit gift cards from families to help out.

Elections

Necessary positions: Co-Presidents- Elizabeth Fortin & Paris Boice Treasurer- Melissa Carlyon Secretary- Maura Siano

Other positions:

Vice President- Annaliese Kittrell
Communications- temporary- Krisztina Filep/Stacey Beganny
Volunteer Coordinator- OPEN
At-Large Members- Stacey Beganny, Rebecca Kennedy

Events

- What events will we be unable to hold? Popsicle party, teacher breakfast, back to school on the common, others? Probably none of those.
- Ideas to make up for some of those events? ??????

Misc

 Diane - What can we do to help this fall? Diane mentioned that the quads will be turned into duos. There will be more info from DESE in the coming weeks, but here is the link to Dr. Morris' presentation to the Joint School Committees meeting on 6/3:

http://www.arps.org/sites/default/files/Fall%202020%20Planning%20%28final%2 9.pdf?fbclid=lwAR2x_nE1MwlZ4Tx5ej2GVTUSfD48Mw--edsqop21d7cS4VPMG Wio5iFQobs

It's possible that 6th and potentially 5th grades will be relocated in order to de-densify. Depends on the education model that ARPS adopts.

Summer meeting ...T-shirts? Masks? Fundraising at all?